
WENVOE WILDLIFE GROUP

Volunteering Policy

Introduction

1. Wenvoe Wildlife Group is a voluntary organisation and currently employs no paid staff.  Members carry out physical work, engage with the community and other organisations, attend Committee members and serve as executive members where appointed.  Volunteers are welcomed to assist in project tasks.

Commitment

A volunteer is a person who gives freely of his/her time, skills and experience, without expectation of financial reward.
2. WWG recognises the right that people have to participate in the life of their communities through volunteering.  It also acknowledges that volunteers contribute in many ways, that their contribution is unique and that volunteering can benefit users of users of services, staff, local communities and the volunteers themselves.  WWG values the contribution made by volunteers and is committed to involving volunteers in appropriate ways which are encouraging and supportive. 

Recruitment of Volunteers

3. Residents are invited to join as members or volunteers via the website, public notices, entries in the monthly community publication ‘What’s On’ and by word of mouth.

Management of Volunteers

4. Volunteers will be advised of the tasks to be undertaken by a designated WWG Committee member.  Wherever possible, Group working will be employed with a specified schedule.  Volunteers from external Groups will be supervised by the appropriate Group leader, liaising with WWG for advice and guidance where necessary.  WWG is committed to Equal Opportunities and the sole selection criterion for volunteers will be the individual’s suitability to carry out the agreed task. Members/volunteers wishing to be reimbursed for expenditure must seek approval from the Secretary (or, in the case of the Secretary, the Treasurer) before purchase. Applications may be referred to the Committee if deemed necessary.  Payment will usually be made by bank transfer on production of receipts. Training on relevant skills will normally be provided by accredited external organizations or individuals and trainees will generally be expected to cover their own costs. However, applications for reimbursement can be made on the same basis as for volunteer expenses. The group may include an element for training when submitting funding bids. Membership of the Wenvoe Wildlife Group implies conformance with the policies of the organization. Where an individual breaches the policies, it may become necessary after all other attempts have been made to resolve the situation, to terminate membership. This should only be done after full discussion with the committee members. The decision will be communicated in writing to the member and there will be a right of appeal to the committee. Equally members can terminate their membership at any time with immediate effect. All members will be reminded on joining and by e-mail once a year that the policies can be read on the group website and will be reviewed every year at the AGM where there will be an opportunity to raise issues relating to these policies.
Monitoring and Feedback

5. The Volunteering Policy will be reviewed annually.  The hours of voluntary contribution by members and volunteers may be recorded for the purposes of match funding in applications for financial support.

